
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

The Confraternity of Christian Mothers would like to thank you for making their bake sale fundraiser a success!   They raised 
$321 to benefit the ACCW project “Protecting and Sheltering Women from Domestic Violence in Aftrica”. 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Secretary:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

October 26, 2014 
 
              

                         Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 
 
 

Saturday Oct 25 5:00 PM †Olga, Pete and Joan Sukup 

Sunday  Oct 26 8:30 AM Pro Populo 

Tuesday Oct 28 6:00 PM †George Perschbach 

Wednesday Oct 29 6:30 PM †Helen Roberts 

Thursday Oct 30 7:00 AM †Dottie Lyssy 

Friday Oct 31 7:00 AM †Dominic D’Elia 

All Saints Day – Holy Day  

Friday Oct 31 7:00 PM Emma Jennings (for healing) 

Saturday Nov 1 8:30 AM Pro Populo  (incense) 

All Souls Day  
Saturday Nov 1 5:00 PM †Hubert and Albin Dubec 

Sunday  Nov 2 8:30 AM Pro Populo  

Sunday Nov 2 10:30 AM For All Souls  (Blessing of Graves & Mass in cemetery if weather permits) 
 

        

Mass                          Lectors                   Altar Servers   Present Gifts                   Ministers of Holy Communion                    
 

Saturday, October 24 Leo Bringman  John Bruce  John & Mary Ann          Patsy Hightower, Irene Cavanaugh 
5:00 PM      Maria Bruce     Valenta           Keith Youngpeter 
 
Sunday, October 25 Pete Zenner  Jamie, John &  Louis & Louise          Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz, 
8:30 AM      Jenna Danek     Straka           Nancy Zenner 
 
Wednesday, October 29 Clare Sukup  Nathan Klepac  CCE Students          Carolyn Barker 
6:30 PM      Caleb Stefek 
 
Friday, October 31 Carolyn Barker  Klepacs   (volunteers)          Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz 
7:00 PM                    Carolyn Barker 
 
Saturday, November 1 Don Gudinas  Bruces &   (volunteers)          Richard & Jerrie Witte 
8:30 AM      Caleb Stefek             Deacon Gene 
 
Saturday, November 1 Don Gudinas  Klepacs &  Alex & Virginia          Richard & Jerrie Witte 
5:00 PM      Jakob Voigt     Hernandez          Janine Nemec 
 
Sunday, November 2 Michael Vrabel  Thomas C, Carter M, Johnny & Dee          Louise Straka, James Nemec, 
8:30 AM      Caleb Stefek     Martinka          Johnny Martinka 
 
Sunday, November 2 Janine Nemec  Clawsons    - - -           Leo Bringman 
10:30 AM - Cemetery 
 
Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:     October 25:  Jim & Mary Margaret Heuertz            November 2:  Richard & Jerrie Witte 
 

 

The flowers at the Tabernacle, with the 

Blessed Mother and with Saint Joseph 

are in honor of 

Jessica Martinka & Jason Bell 

and are donated by Johnny & Dee Martinka 
 

 

To request flowers for the Altar(s), please complete and return an 
‘Altar Flower’ envelope (located by bulletins or from website). 

 

 

This Week At A Glance 
 
 

Sunday, October 26:  --Last day to turn in All Souls Envelopes 
    --Return your Baby Banks 
    --Confraternity of Christian Mothers Meeting 
Wednesday, October 29: --CCE Classes from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m. 

Friday, October 31:  --All Saints Vigil Mass at 7:00 p.m. 
Saturday, November 1:  --All Saints Day Mass at 8:30 a.m. 

--Turn clocks back one hour at bed time 
Sunday, November 2:  --Hospitality Sunday after 8:30 a.m. Mass 

--All Souls Mass in Cemetery at 10:30 a.m. 
    --Holy Hour of Prayer for Vocations at 6:00 p.m. 
 
     
 

 

  Most Holy Trinity 
 

 

Last Week’s Collection: $2,861.00          

World Mission Sunday: $1,121.25 

mailto:holytrinitycc@yahoo.com
mailto:htcdre@yahoo.com
mailto:htcpac@outlook.com


 
 
 
All Souls Envelopes are due TODAY.  The names written on the envelopes turned in will be prayed for daily throughout 
November. 
 
The Confraternity of Christian Mothers will meet today (Sunday, October 26) in the RE Bldg, immediately following the 8:30 a.m. Mass. 
 
It’s time to return your pro-life Baby Banks!  You may put them in the baby bags located by the entrances of the church.  Thank you. 
 
Everyone is invited to enjoy a BBQ Chicken Dinner today (Sunday, October 26), at the KC Hall in Taylor (Hwy 79 E).  Meal served from 
11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at $10 per plate.  Dine-in or take out. 
 
The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish office.  This 
week, the crucifix will be with the CCE Program.  Next week, it will be with the Engledow family. 
 
CCE:  Class this Wednesday, October 29, from 6:15 – 8:00 p.m.  Mass in the church at 6:30 p.m. with class to follow in the RE Bldg. 
 
Choir practice for the Christmas season will begin on Wednesday, October 29, in the church, after the 6:30 p.m. Mass.   If you are 
interested in joining the choir, or for questions, please contact Ronnie Simek (512-630-5074). 
 
The DCCW will meet on Thursday, October 30, at St. Mary of the Assumption in Taylor.  Registration at 9:30 with meeting to follow.  A 
program on Prison Ministry will also be discussed.  All ladies of the parish are invited and may contact Linda Montreuil (512-864-2451) for 
more information. 
 
Holy Trinity Cookbook:  Thank you to those who have purchased advertisement spaces in our new cookbook.  If anyone else would still 
like to do so, the deadline is the end of October.  You may contact Marla Tonn (512-863-0755) for all pricing and size information. 
 
Time change next weekend!!  Don’t forget to turn your clocks back one hour next Saturday (November 1) evening before going 
to bed. 
 
Join us next weekend for Hospitality Sunday (Sunday, November 2) in the PAC Bldg, immediately following the 8:30 a.m. Mass.  
Catholic Life Insurance #50 will prepare the breakfast. 
 
We will have a Holy Hour of Prayer for Vocations on Sunday, November 2, at 6:00 p.m. in the church, to begin National Vocations 
Awareness Week, which is November 2 – 8.  Please pray each day during this week that all who are chosen by God to pursue the 
Vocations will heed His call. 
 
Zion Lutheran Church & School invites everyone to their 43rd Annual Wurstbraten on Monday, November 3.  Plates sold from 4:30 – 7:30 
p.m.  Adults:  $10 / Children:  $6.  Dine-in or drive-thru.  Sausage sold by the pound on Sunday, November 2, from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
 
Due to Zion’s Wurstbraten, our parish Senior Citizens’ Supper will be postponed until the next Monday evening, November 10, at 
6:30 p.m. in the PAC Bldg.  K.J.T. #55 will prepare the meal. 
 
The annual diocesan Catholic Services Appeal will be conducted on the weekend of November 8/9.  Each year, our bishop asks every 
one of us to make a commitment to support the work of our diocesan programs and ministries.  By sharing the gifts God has granted us, 
we can work together to care for the Church.  Please experience the joy of giving and join us as we work to continue Christ’s work of 
spirituality, charity and education.  Please see the attached flyer for more information on the Catholic Services Appeal. 
 
We are in great need of Lectors for both of our weekend Mass times, as well as for the weekday Masses.  If interested, please contact 
Fr. Stephen. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear friends in Christ,   

Praised be Jesus Christ!  Now and forever!  Thank you to all of you who attended the Parish Mission this past week with 
Fr. Andy Cravalho.  I hope it was as uplifting and renewing for all of you as it was for me.  His talks were very insightful and 
reminded us of the basics of our Catholic Faith and how we can live as more faithful followers of Jesus Christ.  May you take 
what you heard this past week and, with the help of the Holy Spirit, enlighten others about our faith in Jesus.  Thank you also to 
the Moravian Club, the KJT and the Confraternity of Christian Mothers for providing us with the meals on Monday and Tuesday, 
and the reception on Thursday evening.  Your kindness and generosity to your parish is greatly appreciated. 

Next weekend, we will celebrate the Feast of All Saints on Friday evening and Saturday morning, October 31 and 
November 1.  We remember those who have died and are with God in Heaven.  All Saints is a Holy Day, so please plan on 
attending Mass.  We will also celebrate All Souls Day on Saturday evening and Sunday as we pray for all those who have died 
and are on their way to Heaven.  We pray that they may quickly pass through the purifying process called Purgatory and soon 
join the saints in Heaven.   

This week’s gospel continues last week’s theme of putting God first in your life.  Jesus tells us, “You shall love the Lord, 
your God, with all your heart, with all your soul, and with all your mind.  This is the greatest and first commandment.”  Do we 
really love God in this way?  I think that we oftentimes try to fool ourselves into thinking that we love God above all things.  But, if 
we are not being faithful to going to Mass every week and we do not read the Bible and we are not faithful to praying every day 
and we do not tithe, then we are not loving God as we should.  May all of us seek to love God above all things.  When we do love 
Him, then we will automatically love ourselves and one another. 
 Have a blessed week and don’t forget to pray with your family. 
                         In Christ, Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

 
 


